
 

 

 

CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF PORT HURON TOWNSHIP PARK COMMISSION 
 

The Charter Township of Port Huron Park Commission met for its regular meeting on September 1, 
2021.  Chairperson Carolyn Crowe presided. 
 
Members Present:   Barnum, Kinyon, Jacobs, Crowe, Montalvo 
Members Absent:     None 
 
Guests Present:       Diane Goble, Dan Glombowski, Mike Ryan, Roger Vargo, Vicky McCue, Terry 
Freer, John Biscarner 
 
Motion by Kinyon, supported by Montalvo to accept minutes from August 3, 2021 meeting.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Savings: $149,481.75  MCIA: $86,952.45 
Motion by Barnum; support by Jacobs, to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Comment:  Terry Freer indicated wi-fi is not up to par 
 
Unfinished Business:  RV Park Manager Replacement Status – discussion regarding placement of 
ads for park managers, application deadlines, and review dates 
 
Memorial Park Trailer Repairs – Mike Ryan priced out parts – will replace himself.  Motion by Barnum, 
support by Montalvo for payment up to $1,000 for materials/repairs. 
 
Roll Call:  Ayes – Montalvo, Kinyon, Crowe, Barnum, Jacobs 
Nays - None 
 
New Business:   
 
1. Budget Review – Budget usually done by Supervisor.  Check with Supervisor to see if he’s 
preparing budget. 
 
Park Reports: Managers 
Lions Den:  Park is staying clean; McCallum Orchards no longer there; gravel has washed out from the 
heavy rains 
 
RV Park:  Work that was done in showers is already cracking 
 
Memorial Park:  Everything is good.  Need 2 or 3 pitching rubbers (Roger will pick up at ForSports); 
consider larger gates next year 
 
Wm. P. Thompson Pond:  Sign post needs fixing; need a second sign on opposite side 
 
Hoover School:  Culvert crushed (check with Supervisor); homeless guy is gone 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Park Reports: Commissioners 
 
Lions Den:  Gravel needs to be repaired – washing out – drainage; Jacobs to get quote for sandblasting 
of equipment 
 
RV Park:  Montalvo spoke with residents of the park for feedback on campground; number of posts 
need paint; speed bumps would be helpful to slow residents/guest down when entering the campground 
 
Memorial Park:  Bleachers have been painted, grass is cut, looks good 
 
Wm. P. Thompson Pond:  No report 
 
Hoover School:  No report 
  
Board Correspondence: None 
 
Adjournment:  Motion by Barnum, support by Kinyon to adjourn.  Motion carried. 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
Carol A. Maxbauer, Secretary 


